BLUEGRASS MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE BASED COUNCIL

MINUTES

August 20, 2009

I. CALL TO ORDER: Brenda Pirtle called The Bluegrass Middle School’s SBDM council to order at 3:20pm.  The meeting was held in the media center.

II. ROLL CALL:  Council members present were Brenda Pirtle, chairperson, Mandy Hanson, Melissa VanZant, Mark Ott, Joyce Wilson, Robin Carek and Jesse Floyd.   

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  ORDER04-16 Melissa VanZant made the motion for the June 10, 2009 minutes to be accepted as read. Robin Carek seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

IV. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS:  None 

V. PEOPLE TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL:  None

VI. COMMITTEE REPORTS: None

VII. OLD BUSINESS: None 

VIII. NEW BUSINESS:  

1. Culture Survey:  Ms. Pirtle went over the Culture survey from 2008-09 school year with the council.  The survey was used to change some things to create a better culture for the 2009-2010 school year specifically related to increased structure in discipline to provide more consistency.

2. Dress Code Violation Consequences:  Ms. Pirtle reviewed the dress code violation consequences with the council.  Again, the consequences will be consistent with the discipline consequences of our school. 

3. Discipline Referrals and form:  The council reviewed the discipline referral form and discussed the changes for the new school year.  Ms. Pirtle mentioned that this new process is helping to obtain the goal of fewer interruptions in the classrooms.  

a. The students are also being offered incentives for good behavior and one 

       of those incentives is an assembly with Joel Penton who will be at 

       Bluegrass Middle School on October 16th.

4. Academic Incentives:  As in the past, A and A/B honor roll students will be rewarded for their success.  The students will be notified when those incentives are planned.

5. Homework Policy:  The council reviewed the homework policy.  Along with the policy this school year is a Second Chance, which Ms. Pirtle reviewed with the council.  The parents and students were notified at the beginning of the school year about Second Chance and the Reading that is required at home 5 out of 7 days a week.  Ms. Pirtle informed the council of the Book Club that will be an incentive for students who meet their reading at home goal.

6. Positive Referral Form:  The positive referral form was distributed to the council.  Ms. Pirtle went over the form with the council.  The purpose of the positive referral is to motivate all students in their progress and to continue their positive behavior.

7. Mentor Groups:  Ms. Pirtle informed the council of the mentor groups that are beginning this school year.  The purpose of these groups is to provide a person the students are able to confide in and ask for help when needed, along with developing friendships throughout the school among grade levels.

8. Pep Club:  Bluegrass Middle School will begin a Pep Club this school year.  The Pep Club will rally school spirit within the students.

9. SACS 2009-2010:  The review team will come in January.

10. Compass Learning:  Ms. Pirtle discussed with the council the purpose of compass learning.  It creates an ILP/IEP for a student based on their MAP scores; which requires computer access more often than normal.  This program is not feasible for every student during the school day but can be of assistance to parents and students at home to support the child’s academic performance. GT classes and Special Education classes would benefit from the program during school hours due to the size of those classes.  The Compass Learning program is free for the first school year, but requires a commitment to pay $1000 for the next 2 years.  Jesse Floyd made a motion to approve acquiring the Compass Learning program.  Mark Ott seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

IX. OTHER BUSINESS: 

1. Vision Statement:  Mr. Ott raised the question about the Vision Statement possibly including Heartland as a direct feeder school to BGMS, along with New Highland.  The idea is that it would help the students and parents from Heartland from feeling left out seeing one feeder school listed but not the other.  The purpose of the Vision Statement reflects the campus of New Highland, Bluegrass Middle School and John Hardin High School and not necessarily intending to refer to feeder schools.  The Vision Statement will be revisted at the next council meeting on September 16, 2009.

2. Personnel:  Mr. Floyd made the motion to enter into executive session.   Ms. Hanson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  Ms. Hanson made the motion to come out of executive session.  Ms. Carek seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

X. ADJOURNMENT:  ORDER 04-18 – Mr. Floyd made the motion for adjournment at 4:15pm.  Ms. VanZant  seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

THE NEXT SCHEDULED SBDM COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE SEPTEMBER 16, 2009 @ 3:15PM IN THE MEDIA CENTER.  

______________________________

Melissa Troutt, Recording Secretary

